
 

 

 

 

  Families Bulletin 
Monday 6 October 2025 - Friday 10 October 2025 

 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Families 

 

Our assembly focus this week was on celebration, shining a light on so many examples of personal excellence,  

students have achieved so far this term, alongside Community achievements. There has been a tangible air of 

positivity and pride in the air as a result (even if the students don’t always like to admit it!) 

 

Speaking of pride, I was incredibly proud to visit the East Grinstead Football ground last night and witness 

fantastic performances by our U15 Girls and U18 Boys. The Girls played Imberhorne in the first ever  HerMove 

U15 Mayors Cup. Part of an initiative led by Mayor John Belsey. The game finished 4-0 to Sackville who 

showed great skills and teamwork, but most importantly both teams played their part in raising awareness of 

sport, wellbeing and health for women and girls. 

 

Our boys were playing in the 21st Adam Dabell Memorial Match. The game started with a 2 minute silence, 

held beautifully by a large crowd of supporters from both schools. Again. Sackville came out on top, but it was 

a close game, with both teams showing respect for the game, for each other and for the occasion. It was 

fantastic to see so many students and family members there in support from both schools. 

 

Last but not least and staying with a healthy active theme this week, we have seen over 150 students taking 

part in the Duke of Edinburgh training events ahead of their expeditions over the next few weekends. I am 

really pleased we have managed to get D of E back up and running thanks to the leadership of My Parry, our 

external partners and other staff who are giving up their time to support the expeditions in their own time on 

weekends. 

 

Just a few examples of excellence and community spirit shown by our Sackville Community. 
 
 
 
 
 
Jo Meloni 

Headteacher       

Week: B​​ ​ Timetable: 4 + 1 

 

 



 

Hot Chocolate with the Head  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I had a lovely morning spent with a group of students from the Attenborough Community this week, the 

majority of which were ‘first-timers’, which was great to see. They are all showing great ambition and have 

certainly hit the ground running during the first few weeks of the year.  

 

They were joined by three of our fantastic Year 13 students who shared a few tips on working hard and getting 

into sixth form and what their aspirations were for next year. It's always inspiring to hear about their ambitions 

and for the younger students to see what is possible. 

 

Well done to them all. 

 

Jo Meloni 
Headteacher                                      

                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Key Dates 
​ ​ ​ ​  
Thursday 9 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 11 Information Evening 4.30pm – 7.00pm 
Thursday 16 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7 Information Evening 5.30pm - 8.30pm 
Wednesday 22 October 2025​​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 6pm 
Monday 17 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7-11 Flu spray vaccinations 
Wednesday 10 December 2025 ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm  
Monday 2 February 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Year 8 HPV vaccinations 
Wednesday 11 March 2026 ​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Wednesday 13 May 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Monday 13 July 2026​​ ​ ​ ​ Year 9 Meningitis vaccinations 
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Notice board  
 
Farewell to Mrs Plumb​​ ​ ​  
 
This week we said goodbye to Mrs Plumb, our much-loved Sixth Form Support 
Manager. Mrs Plumb has been at Sackville in various roles for 10 years, as well as 
being a parent of former Sackville students.  
 
 
Countless families and students have benefited from her calm, knowledgeable 
and supportive presence in the sixth form office, where she has kept the sixth 
form running smoothly for many years. We will miss her very much but wish her 
all the best in her new ventures. 

 
Parent Governor Vacancy 
We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor. A nomination needs to be supported by two other 

parents/carers of children who also attend the school and will be contacted for a reference. Nominations 

should be submitted by completing this google form Parent Governor Nomination, by 3.00pm on Friday 10 

October 2025. The letter sent out today can be found here. 

 

Crawley Town FC - Elite and Development Programme 
Here at Crawley Town Community Foundation, we run an Elite & Development Programme and would 
appreciate it if you could circulate the information below to all players who are interested in progressing their 
football ability. Ages we are looking for would be U12-U16. (Year 7 – Year 11) 
  

Crawley Town FC Community Foundation– Elite & Development Programme 
Programme Overview: 
The Elite & Development Programme is the first step in our pathway towards our senior team playing in league 
2. The goal of the programme is to help improve technical ability and knowledge of the game through high 
quality weekly sessions. We aim to give players opportunities to grow and progress with us through the age 
groups with the chance to represent Crawley on a national stage in the U16-U19 Education Programme. 
  
Fixtures: 
The programme will allow all groups to play fixtures against professional clubs during every half term across 
the season. We will be playing against likewise levels at the club’s foundation charities. This allows us to match 
teams up and play competitive fixtures throughout the season.   
 Opponents: Swindon, Millwall, Watford, Luton, Crystal Palace and Fulham. 
 Player Profiles: 
We will be guaranteeing player profiles to every player at the end of each term. (December, April, July) Our 
player profiles will include 3 strengths and 3 Areas for development. Alongside personal details such as Age 
group, Preferred Position, Preferred Foot, and Favourite team. This allows participants to see where they are in 
their development and what areas they need to target to further aid their progression whilst on the 
programme. Please share these with your child to reinforce their individualised progress. 
  
Please contact to organise a trial session: Zacklamont@crawleytownfc.com 
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https://forms.gle/r2MnEgi9rWBokWCf9
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Election-of-Parent-Governor.pdf


 
 
Bridal and Prom company 
At Lace and Favour, we are planning to hold an open Prom event in the October and possibly February half 

terms for your year 11 and 13 girls who need dresses to attend if they so wish. This event will be at our shop 

and Prom Pod near Hailsham just off the A22. This is going to be a very exciting event as we have a large 

selection of dresses of different colours, styles, and sizes available in stock for the girls to try on and find their 

dream dress, and we want to make the experience of dress shopping as fun as possible for the parents and 

girls whilst making sure everyone is comfortable and happy. 

We would love to send your school invites for the girls if you think this is appropriate? Would this be 

something you think would be of interest? If so, please can you let me know the best place to send the invites 

and how many girls there are in year 11 and 13? 

Thank you so much for reading my email, if I don’t hear from you, on behalf of Lace and favour we hope you 

have a wonderful prom 2026. 
 

Unwanted Board Games 
Please can we ask if you have any unwanted board games - please can you arrange to bring these into school 

for the lunch time club that is being held.  

Ms Sam Colburn 
 

 

Spooky Mail ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
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Extra-Curricular Opportunities  

I am writing to inform you of the extra-curricular sessions that will be running this term here at Sackville.  

The link for this half terms extra-curricular sessions can be found here: 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities Autumn Term  

The ‘live’ document shows our sessions and new clubs may appear throughout the term. These will be communicated 

through this document and the families bulletin. Once in the document please scroll across to the year group relevant to 

your child.  

Mr Ashley Vallally-Godfrey 

Associate Assistant Headteacher 
 

Safeguarding  

Every Day Counts 

Did you know that just one day off every two weeks adds up to nearly four whole weeks of missed school a 

year? Every single school day matters. When students are regularly in school, they’re more likely to keep up 

with the curriculum, stay confident in their learning, and build strong relationships with teachers and peers. 

We will always contact you if we are concerned about a child's attendance. If you are worried, please do not 

hesitate to contact your child's tutor, the Community team 

or Miss Harper in the attendance office.  

As always, if you are aware or have any worries regarding the 

safety of our students then contact our safeguarding team. 

Contact …details below: 

Safeguarding Leads: 
Mr Millican - amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Vallally-Godfrey - avallallygodfrey@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

Safeguarding Team: 
Mr Endersby - jendersby@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Hunt - shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Porter - mporter@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Cowlin - pcowlin@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Quigley - pquigley@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Harper - aharper@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Groves - hgroves@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Valentine - hvalentine@sackvilleschool.org.uk 
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Current Vacancies  

We have two support staff roles available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following or 

know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply 

directly following these links: 

●​ Sixth Form Administrative Assistant 
●​ Exam Invigilators 

 
 

Sackville News 

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -   
Sackville News 

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here: Sackville Newsletter.  

Next publication date: W/B 24 October, 2025 

 

Futures - Find It Out Thursday 
 

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from those that are in that industry and 
can give a first hand experience.  Different industries are highlighted each week and students have the 
opportunity to attend one talk per half term.  When these terms talks have been confirmed, students will be 
able to sign up using a Google form that will be sent out. Students can come along and start to investigate 
career paths open to you and discover the skills that you will be required to develop to join that industry. 
 
If you would be willing to come in and speak to students and be part of our Find it out Thursday program 
please contact Helen Smith on hsmith@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 
 
 

Medication, Illness and Vaccines 
 

Medication 
To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are 

up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 

completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the 

relevant year team. Should your child be diagnosed with any 

new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your 

child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use 

their inhaler) please contact their community team.  

We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you 

have already agreed to unless we hear from you. 
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Asthma - With the winter season on our doorstep, we would like to update our records with the treatment 
plans for any of our students who suffer from asthma. 
Please could you complete this Google Form as soon as possible. 
 

Illness 
In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a reminder to inform the school 
if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the relevant 
community office, thank you in advance. 
 

Lost Property 
Any unlabelled lost property this week can be found here. If you feel that and items of clothing belong to your 

child, please email ktalbot@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

If lost property is labelled, it will be returned to communities, so students should also ask there. 

 

Please can we ask that you check the lost property list above for items missing and encourage students to look 

in lost property for their missing items. Can we remind parents to name everything for a much higher chance 

of relocating lost property to their rightful owner.  

 

External Clubs, Sports, Services and Events  

 

Girls Self Defence ​          Basketball Club ​ ​ ​   Careers Event  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Work Experience​ ​   Inclusive Classroom​   
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Pre-loved Prom Dress ​ A.I for Multi-Lingual ​ ​ Free Sports Day 

Families  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Action Cooperative​      U13 Football 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

Rugby Fest​​ ​ ​ ​ ​
​ ​  

 

Sackville School Families’ Bulletin page 8 

 

 

 

 


	 
	 
	  Families Bulletin 
	Monday 6 October 2025 - Friday 10 October 2025 
	 
	HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
	Every Day Counts 

	 
	Medication 

